Minutes of Resources Meeting
Wednesday 28th March 2018, 9.00am in school

Present:	Marjorie Dean (Headteacher), Jon Stobart (Chair),
Jane Thirlaway, Jez Pinfold, Lucy Emsden                        

296/18Apologies for absence
No Apologies received

297/18 Pecuniary Interests Review
No interests were declared. 

299/18 Minutes of last meeting
Approved and signed as an accurate record. 

300/18 Matters arising from previous minutes
291/17 Staffing 
Incremental pay increase for one member of Staff has been applied.
									Action: MD
293/17 Building maintenance update
Refurbishment of the junior toilets. Arden Construction
Work will commence over the Easter holidays on the redecoration in reception class and the upgrade to the junior toilets / flooring.
The work includes new flooring and redecoration but retains the existing stalls and sanitary ware. 
Routine gutter clearing has been completed.
Regular monitoring of maintenance will take place to avoid larger issues occurring
									Action JS/JP
									
301/18 End of year accounts
L.E. covered the end of year accounts 2017/18 and highlighted that the deficit wasn’t as large as initially thought. However this is only due to continued diligence on all costs and an overall reduction in costs where possible. It was noted that carrying this deficit was possible this year, but would need to be addressed for coming years.

302/18 – Budget for 2018/19 and outline years
89 pupils in school with 3 possibly joining after Easter 2018 (to be confirmed). 
Long discussion followed on existing staff levels and how this aligns with the requirements of the school based on the diminishing pupil numbers.
MD outlined several possible scenarios to reduce the cost of staff, this is currently 97% of the Section 52 grant and as this is the main school income, recommended level is 75%. Nothing can be confirmed at this time, but it was agreed that a modelling exercise should be carried out to look at the alternatives, these include MD having more teaching time or possible job share opportunities. 
Meeting after Easter to discuss					Action LE/MD/JT

[bookmark: _GoBack]The key point of the discussion highlighted the need to increase pupil numbers to ensure growth in the school. This will involve identifying the geographical areas where children come from now to see if a pattern emerges, this would allow a “targeted” approach for marketing. There is also a need to rethink our approach to promoting the school and increasing admissions.				Action MD

Wraparound care is a possible solution to the declining numbers and we have had a visit from a Nursery provider who may be interested in looking at a solution, however it must be fully self-supporting as well as providing an increase in the overall school number.

P.E Budget, this is a grant of £17K and has to be used for specific purposes that either directly increase P.E. provision, or train staff to provide P.E. based activities.
Investigate whether an external provider could be used to provide the service and if this could allow PPA time to be covered.				Action MD

Based on the current analysis we may have a deficit of £25K for the financial year 2018/19. Planning is being done to avoid this situation (see above).

303/18 SFVS Approval
No changes noted, approved.

304/18 Admissions
8 prospective pupils have been shown round; this is in line with previous years. 4 of these are siblings of existing pupils and only 4 new families have been attracted to the school. Offers go out 16th April 2018
Jane & Pippa have designed a leaflet to be distributed that will hopefully attract additional pupils, target area is Hatton Park. (will be reviewed at FGB meeting)
 
*JS to receive new pay policy as it was only issued in October 2017, he will review and report to FGB.

 
Meeting closed at 11.20am
